

2023—2024 学年度高三一轮复习摸底测试卷 英语(三)

本试题卷共 8 页。全卷满分 150 分,考试用时 120 分钟。 注意事项:

- 1. 答题前, 先将自己的姓名、考号等填写在答题卡上, 并将准考证号条形码粘贴在答题卡上的指定位置。
- 2. 选择题的作答: 选出每小题答案后, 用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑, 写在试题卷、草稿纸和答题卡上的非答题区域均无效。
- 3. 非选择题的作答:用签字笔直接写在答题卡上对应的答题区域内。写在试题卷、 草稿纸和答题卡上的非答题区域均无效。
 - 4. 考试结束后,请将本试题卷和答题卡一并上交。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. What caused the man's computer problem?
 - A. Social media.
- B. Improper upload.
- C. An unknown attachment.

- 2. What are the speakers talking about?
 - A. How to work hard.
- B. How to pay for their house. C. Whether to go on a holiday.
- 3. What does the man advise the woman to do?
 - A. See the culture differences.
 - B. Find her way around.
 - C. Study modern culture.
- 4. When will the Browns probably arrive?
 - A. At 2:30 p. m.
- B. At 3: 00 p. m.
- C. At 3: 30 p. m.

- 5. What is the woman trying to do?
 - A. Tell a story.
- B. Describe an accident.
- C. Report on a game.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。听第 6 段材料,回答第 6、7 题。

- 6. What is probably the man?
 - A. A poet.
- B. An editor.
- C. A story writer.
- 7. What does the woman suggest putting in the newspaper finally?
- A. Poems.
- B. Vacation tips.
- C. Job advertisements.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

- 8. How long would the woman need to work each week?
 - A. 10 hours.
- B. 6 hours.

C. 4 hours.

- 9. What will the woman do right now?
 - A. Fill out a job application.
 - B. Change her class schedule.
 - C. Organize the tapes on the shelf.

英语(三) 第1页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. What is the woman unsatisfied with about the living room?

A. The curtains.

B. The wall.

C. The carpet.

11. Which of the following is in good condition?

A. The window.

B. The toilet seat.

C. The refrigerator door.

12. What will the woman probably do?

A. Live by herself.

B. Help fix up the house.

C. Look for another place.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. What is the main feature of the new Cinderella?

A. It has real actors.

- B. It has a totally new story.
- C. It has many beautiful new songs.
- 14. What did the director think of Lily James' performance?
 - A. She wasn't very good at performing.
 - B. She was perfect for the role of Cinderella.
 - C. She was the right actress for an evil stepsister.
- 15. Whose dress has LED lights?

A. Cinderella's.

B. The Fairy Godmother's.

C. Cinderella's stepsister's.

16. What will the woman probably do tonight?

A. Have a test.

B. Go to the movies.

C. Study for a test.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. Who is leaving a message with Miss Fisher?

A. Her workmate.

B. Her neighbor.

C. Her client.

18. What is the advantage of the produce in Pall Mart?

A. It is cheap.

B. It is varied.

C. It is of good quality.

19. Which of the following is the smallest?

A. Food Co-op.

B. Pall Mart.

C. Whole Nourishment.

20. Why are low prices possible in Food Co-op?

A. It is operated by volunteer staff.

B. Most goods are produced locally.

C. Its customer group are the elderly.

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

Wyoming Virtual Office

Few small business owners want to handle mail, negotiate a lease (租赁) and manage employees if they don't have to, and even fewer Internet businesses want to hand out their home address. This is where we come in.

About Our Wyoming Office Service

Service	Wyoming Virtual Office		
Cost	\$300/year OR \$50/month		
What's Included	Unique Address, Lease, Phone & Unlimited Mail Scanning		

^{*} Mail Forwarding and Scanning

No corporation wants an annoying individual looking up your entity (实体) and seeing

英语(三) 第2页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



where you live. Avoid noisy neighbors, needy family and bad fellows by leasing a professional office address from us.

* Unique Physical Address and Lease

Every company who uses our virtual service receives a unique number that has not been used before. This is useful for online companies or those needing an edge in their marketing. The lease agreement can be presented to the bank as proof of address.

* Local Phone Number

The phone service provides you with a Wyoming phone number. You can either set the phone number to torward to another number, or you may use a VOIP application on your phone which allows you to make and receive calls.

About Virtual Office Benefits

- * Professional Address—Many small businesses want the professional forward facing aspect of a corporate office, without all the backend headaches. Allow us to handle your phones, mail and lease.
- * Privacy (隐私)—Regardless of why you do business in Wyoming, you don't want others to be able to find you. Whether it's just junk mail, or someone with worse intention, our service stops them in their tracks by preventing them from knowing where you receive your mail.

Please click HERE to know further.

- 21. What is the purpose of the text?
 - A. To raise privacy awareness.
- B. To promote an AI technique.
- C. To advertise a virtual service.
- D. To inform against online business.
- 22. What service can the virtual office offer to the consumer?
 - A. Opening a bank account.
- B. Avoiding family members.

C. Two phone numbers.

- D. A professional office address.
- 23. What may free the service of backend problems?
 - A. Professional address.

B. Devoted staff.

C. VOIP application.

D. Virtual phones.

B

At the end of my second year at the University of Virginia, I was to write my term paper in American literature course from a list of subjects provided by Professor Worthington. Not interested in any of them, I approached the professor with an alternative idea. For me, *The Sun Also Rises* by Ernest Hemingway needed a better concluding chapter, which I proposed to write for my term paper. My suggestion amused him as he explained the requirements of such an attempt.

When the graded papers were returned, my professor handed me my A. At a restaurant off campus, he told me that I was the first potential literary artist that he'd had in his classes. He had written a first novel in graduate school, but choices and family circumstances had prevented his continuation as a novelist. He wanted me to be aware of the challenges ahead for anyone who pursued literature. I found myself drifting from my major in psychology into the English department.

In Professor Garrett's unique unconventional class, I made lasting friends for life—Henry Taylor, Pulitzer Prize Winner for Poetry in 1986; Kelly Cherry, a celebrated poet, novelist, and critic; and Bob Friedman, who would later publish many of my books. Garrett also introduced us to the literary celebrities that appeared at UVA. He gave us access to William Faulkner at informal coffee breaks. We also met Robert Frost in the last year of his life, among others.

英语(三) 第3页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



I spent the next thirty years editing and writing feature stories for magazines. Finally, thirty-three years after Professor Worthington forecasted my talent, the first of five novels in the Booker Series was published in 1997. It was the first novel in the new style labeled Visionary Fiction. I was then recognized as a pioneer in that field and went on to publish more than twenty books.

I may not have won Pulitzer, but I did fulfill what two wise advisors forecasted for me—even if I was fifty-six before my first novel appeared.

- 24. What did the author offer to do with his term paper?
 - A. Add a new end to an unfinished novel.
 - B. Choose a topic from the professor's list.
 - C. Change the ending of a famous novel.
 - D. Discuss the elements of a good chapter.
- 25. What did the author learn about Professor Worthington?
 - A. He was aware of the benefits of being-a writer.
 - B. He inspired his students to pursue their dreams.
 - C. He got his first novel published while in college.
 - D. He once pursued his dream of being a writer.
- 26. What was Robert Frost probably?
 - A. Professor Garrett's student.
- B. A famous American writer.
- C. One of the author's friends.
- D. A celebrated psychologist.
- 27. What is a suitable title for the text?
 - A. My journey to be a writer
 - B. My dream to publish books
 - C. My professors most helpful to me
 - D. My friendship worth remembering in university

0

If you've ever walked away from a conversation feeling uplifted, relieved or calm, you'll know just how powerful talking can be for our emotional well-being. Whether it's an important discussion with your loved one or a small-scale talk with a colleague, having the opportunity to offload your feelings and problems can do wonders for your headspace.

"Why talking about our problems is so useful is that it normalizes our internal challenges and we feel like we're not alone," explains transformational mind coach Alison Blackler. "So many people believe that they are the only one that feels stuck, but talking about it helps us to be free from this assumption."

Evidence supports the importance of not feeling isolated (孤独的) with our feelings. Scientific research suggests those who have good connections with others through regular conversations are happier and physically healthier than those who don't, and some research even suggests that loneliness is associated with an increased risk of some mental health issues. To add weight to this, studies have proven a link between sharing problems with others and reducing anxiety.

Talking also can help us make key decisions and bring clarity (清晰) to our thoughts. "Talking helps us to make sense of our thoughts and feelings," Alison explains. "By talking through our thoughts with someone else, we are forming and organizing within our minds, which often gives clarity." It is particularly useful when our thoughts are unreasonable or when it's in relation to something we're unsure of.

Psychologist Nova Cobban agrees that offloading can give you a new perspective and deeper insight. "When you finally say something out loud that you have been thinking about,

英语(三)第4页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



you have the opportunity to decide whether it actually feels true." For example, when you say you are considering resigning, you will get a sense of whether this still feels true as you say it or whether saying it has revealed something deeper.

28. What does Alison Blackler stress about the role of conversation?

A. Popularity of beliefs.

B. Escape from difficulties.

C. Normalization of problems.

D. Determination to succeed.

29. When is it especially important for you to talk with others?

A. When you doubt others' uniqueness.

- B. When you feel cut off from your family.
- C. When you are uncertain about your idea.
- D. When you have already made up your mind.
- 30. Why is resigning mentioned in the last paragraph?

A. To support a view.

B. To draw a conclusion.

C. To introduce more reasons.

D. To set off further thinking.

31. How does the author mainly develop his argument?

A. By listing facts.

B. By analyzing reasons.

C. By giving definitions.

D. By making comparisons.

D

Diving to ocean depths of 800 meters or more, scalloped hammerhead sharks (双髻鲨) feed on delicious food such as deep-sea squid. These waters—as cold as 5°C—should be dangerous even deadly for the cold-blooded sharks. Yet, they dive to their ocean-floor fridge for snacks multiple times a night without issue. The trick may be holding their breath, researchers reported in *Science*.

To figure out how these sharks keep themselves warm, Mark Royer, a marine biologist at the University of Hawaii, and his colleagues attached a group of sensors to the animals off the coast of Hawaiian island Oahu. "These included an accelerometer, which functions like a Fitbit (追踪器) for the shark." Royer explains, "and tracks movement, energy of tail beats, and body direction. The sensors also record depth and water temperature, as well as the sharks' internal body temperature."

The data were surprising. The sharks maintained their body temperature within 0.1°C for the entirety of their dive and most of their way back up to the surface. In the final 300 meters of their ascent, the sharks' body temperature dropped about a mere 2°C.

The strongest explanation is that the sharks were closing their gills and mouths and free diving to the ocean floor. This strategy would allow them to stay warm as they hunted for food. The drop in temperature during the final part of the ascent was likely due to the sharks opening their gills to breathe again as they neared comfortable surface waters. In total, sharks held their breath an average of 17 minutes per dive.

The study makes the scalloped hammerhead shark the first deep-diving fish known to hold its breath, Royer says. "It would be a new technique that has not previously been described to maintain body temperature," says Julia Spaet, an ecologist at the University of Cambridge who was not involved with the work.

Going torward, Royer says, the team hopes to work out how they're able to perform their deep water dives. The findings, he says, emphasize that there are "a lot of extraordinary things hidden from us".

32. What does paragraph 2 mainly talk about of the research?

A. The authors.

B. The background.

微信客服: zizzs2018

C. The process.

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

D. The results.

英语(三) 第5页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 33. What does the underlined word "ascent" in paragraph 3 mean?
 - A. Diving farther.

B. Moving upward.

- C. Exploring the unknown.
- D. Escaping the dangers.
- 34. Why do the sharks shut their gills and mouths while diving deep?
 - A. To swim faster.

B. To resist water.

C. To hunt more.

D. To keep warm.

- 35. What will the researchers probably explore about the sharks?
 - A. The way they dive deep.
- B. The food they hunt for in deep sea.
- C. The inspiration they bring to people. D. More behavior they display in the depth. 第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Hobbies lead to better physical health, lower stress and improved work performance. But where do you start? We asked experts to share strategies.

Ask yourself how you want an activity to make you feel. "Recognize that you have different needs at different moments, whether you want to be mentally engaged or socially connected, and that's OK," says Matthew J. Zawadzki. 36

Use tools to obtain insights about potential hobbies. Lots of colleges offer career assessments, which are helpful for the graduates to determine their hobbies, especially for those starting from square one," Weiler says. ___3__ Sometimes, she notes, the center makes these assessments available for free.

Don't invest a ton of time and money in a new hobby immediately. Ease in to figure out if it's right for you. "You can always do more later," advises Rebecca Weiler. 38

Hobbies are supposed to be fun instead of pushing yourself.

39 Hanselman and her partner keep a running list on their fridge of all the things that strike them as interesting. "Maybe a month from now, I'll be like at the Butterfly garden. It might be just the right time for it," she says. Thus you'll have no shortage of options to explore when you're ready.

Zawadzki's research indicates that when people feel guilty about spending time on leisure activities, they experience more symptoms of depression and anxiety. 40 And keep in mind that if a hobby makes you healthier and happier, everyone around you will benefit.

- A. Log potential interests as they come to you.
- B. You can pay a career adviser for access to one.
- C. It's also smart to resist the pressure to overcommit.
- D. There's no such thing as one perfect hobby to fulfil your need.
- E. "Give yourself permission to do something that you like," he urges.
- F. Challenging and engaging hobbies have the power to make us happier.
- G. If you're a college graduate, connect with your university's graduate center.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Li Jiawei is an electrician. Seeing his son, Hanghang, with autism (孤独症) deeply attracted by trains on TV, he had an idea; to build a __41__ mini-train for his son. He spent three months __42__ himself how to draw blueprints using software, and standardize and size the __43__ parts for a locomotive (机车).

Because the process was complex and the demand was 44, factories were not

微信客服: zizzs2018

英语(三)第6页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



interested. They were <u>45</u> to produce parts for the locomotive of a scaled-down version. Li had no choice but to make the <u>46</u> himself. Although it was really tough, he chose to <u>47</u>. "I must give my son something through which he can feel his father truly <u>48</u> him," Li said.

Over eight years, Li spent more than 200,000 yuan (\$29,042) 49 the machine more than a thousand times. He replaced six boilers, and 50 built the first mini locomotive for his son in 2021.

Li noticed Hanghang 51. "My son was being cured little by little. He was no longer afraid of 52 and becoming more outgoing."

Now, Hanghang got a job at a __53_ site near his father's hometown driving his minitrain, which could __54__ 20 to 30 tourists at a time through the beautiful scenery. "I hope while my son lives a happy life, he can also bring __55__ to others," Li said.

,	113	0	,		
41. A. long	B. real	C. colorful	D. competitive		
42. A. promising	B. questioning	C. advising	D. teaching		
43. A. used	B. wasted	C. required	D. prepared		
44. A. low	B. serious	C. wide	D. urgent		
45. A. enthusiastic	B. sensitive	C. helpful	D. unwilling		
46. A. parts	B. boilers	C. predictions	D. improvements		
47. A. give in	B. hold on	C. check out	D. run away		
48. A. protects	B. serves	C. loves	D. misses		
49. A. testing	B. breaking	C. cleaning	D. warming		
50. A. occasionally	B. suddenly	C. naturally	D. eventually		
51. A. studied	B. doubted	C. changed	D. struggled		
52. A. drivers	B. tourists	C. parents	D. strangers		
53. A. construction	B. railway	C. tourism	D. factory		
54. A. carry	B. rescue	C. guide	D. leave		
55. A. knowledge	B. happiness	C. discussion	D. strength		
第二节 (共10 小题·每小题 1 5 分 满分 15 分)					

_节 (共 10 小趣;每小题 1.5 分,俩分 15 分) - 阅读下面短文 在家白的技术 1 个活来的单词或括导由单词

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

A leaf happened to fall into the water and changed the taste of it. China is known as the home of tea. Since ancient times, tea <u>56</u> (enter) Chinese culture. Many tea lovers enjoy tea not just for its flavor, but also for the <u>57</u> beautiful) of tea ceremonies.

Picking tea leaves is 58 t important spring activity in the Yangtze River basin in South China. The earliest tea is often ready 59 (nick) before Oingming, a festival observed in early April when the temperature begins to rise 60 rainfall increases. This precious small output of tea, 61 is widely sought after for its outstanding quality, is called Minggian tea.

East China's Zhejiang Province is acknowledged <u>62</u> a major producer of tea. White Tea in Huzhou city's Anji county as well as West Lake Longjing Tea in Hangzhou <u>63</u> (be) famous in both China and abroad. In spring, local hillsides are filled with tea workers sowing seeds on their land. In the peak seasons, many tourists flock to witness the scenery of tea farms for themselves, while enjoying a <u>64</u> fresh) brewed (沖泡的) cup of tea.

Thousands of years ago, by the hands of the Chinese people, a leaf was brewed into a delicious drink. It has travelled a long way. Traditional tea processing <u>65</u> (technique) and associated social practices in China were written on the Representative List of the Intangible Cultural Heritage of Humanity in 2022.

英语(三)第7页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

假定你是学生会主席李华,请你以"Get down to reading"为题,用英语写一份倡议书。内容包括:

- 1. 中学生读书现状;
- 2. 读书的重要性;
- 3. 发出读书倡议。

注意:

- 1. 写作词数应为80左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Get down to reading

第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

My mom called my grown brother Leonard, asking him to come some Saturday and tear down an old cottage. That Saturday, after an early morning cup of coffee with Mama, he picked up his heavy tool and headed out the front door.

"I'll help you," I said. I was twelve and followed his every step. Angie, our six-year-old sister, insisted she wanted to help, too. Mama sighed, "Well, you girls should watch out for rusty (生锈的) nails." She didn't send us to our bedroom for shoes because it was summertime.

Each time Leonard pulled a board from the former henhouse, Angie and I carried the boards to a pile he would later burn. Suddenly, Angie started crying. She had stepped on a rusty nail. On my way to see Angie, I stepped on a nail, too. The grown-ups agreed we needed tetanus (破伤风) shots.

I hated shots. Angie sat in Mama's lap, holding her own hurt foot. Mama directed my sister's attention to cows outside and then cupped a hand around my ear. "Arlene, you and Angie have to get tetanus shots. If you take the shot without screaming, maybe she won't be too scared when her turn comes. You know how strong she is and how she can put up a fight." I made up my mind to get that terrible shot without crying.

At the hospital, Leonard lifted me onto a hard table. A nurse wearing a white dress and white hat walked in. Angie's big blue eyes studied the nurse's every move. My arm felt like it was on fire, but I was brave. Mama smiled at me and lowered my sister onto the table. "Angie, your big sister wasn't afraid to get a shot. Arlene, tell Angie it didn't hurt at all."

Mama waited for me to tell Angie that getting the shot wouldn't hurt. But if I tell Angie it won't hurt, I thought, she won't believe me again.

I knew what I had to do. I cupped my hands around my mouth and said, "Don't let them do it to you, Angie!"

注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

At once, Angie jumped from the table and ran down the hall.

On the way home after the shots, I was feeling sad when Angie put her hand on my shoulder.

英语(三)第8页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。













官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830